
                               Hardwicke Parish Council
Minutes of A Meeting of the Parish Council held at Hardwicke Village Hall on Monday July 1st 2024
Present
 Cllr John Perkin (Chair)                                   Cllr Peter Rotherham
 Cllr Denise Powell                                           Cllr Fran Welbourne
 Cllr Andrew James                                         
 In attendance 
District Councillor Gill Oxley, County Councillor Stephen Davies, one member of the public and Kevin Lee, Clerk
53/24 Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllrs Jill Brearley, Graham Brearley, Hannah Day and Ian Butler
54/24 Declarations of Interest
There were none
55/24 Public Questions
A member of the public commented on the proposed temporary closure of Sellars Bridge. He expressed concerns about the suggested diversion route via Rea Bridge and noted that the verges and hedges were overgrown. County Councillor Stephen Davies reported that he had discussed this with the Area Highways Manager and would also ask for the verges/hedges to be cut.
56/24 Minutes of Previous Meeting
Resolved; to approve the Minutes of the meeting held on June 3rd 2024
57/24 Councillor Reports
County Councillor Stephen Davies informed the Parish Council that information and bookings for the Holiday Activity Fund were open from July 1st. (Details on the County Council’s Website). Cllr Davies reported that the developer, Crest, had now received ‘sign off’ for the second access road to Hunts Grove.
In response to a question from the Chair, Cllr John Perkin, Cllr Davies gave an update on the criteria for establishing 20 mph speed limits. Members agreed to a further discussion with the Highways Manager to conduct speed surveys.
District Councillor Gill Oxley reported that the district council’s Chief Executive Officer and Senior Managers would be having ‘walk around’ local villages including Hardwicke.
Cllr Fran Welbourne reported that the ditch along Sellars Road was blocked, it was noted that the ditch was the responsibility of the Sellars Bridge Management Company. The Clerk agreed to speak to the management company.
Cllr Welbourne also reported on comments from residents about the state of the verges and weeds growing along the gutters. Cllr Stephen Davies informed members that County Highways could provide a small team to attend to the weeds around the gulleys.
Cllr Peter Rotherham reported that the sign for ‘Hardwicke’ was no visible after the hedges had been cut back.
The Chair, Cllr John Perkin reported that there was an old litter bin in the car park and needed to be replaced or removed. Members agreed to its removal as there were sufficient other bins around the field. 
In respect of the proposed Holiday Activity Scheme, the Chair explained the difficulty in arranging events with a potential contractor. It was also noted that the School and the British Legion had advertised events for the summer. 
Resolved; to note the report and follow up actions
58/24 Planning Applications 
1. S.24/0933/FUL - Erection of a bungalow and outbuilding.  Little Acre Pound Lane Hardwicke plus an outbuilding. This is to erect a 3 bedroomed bungalow behind the current dwelling ‘Little Acre’
Members noted that, Historic England had expressed a view about the development being too close to the Church and concerns has also been expressed by the district council’s bio-diversity team
Resolved;  The Parish Council had no overall objections to the building of a property on the site, however the council’s supports the views of Historic England and also concerns re the finish of the roof 
2. S.24/1114/HHOLD - Erection of a two storey rear extension, single storey rear    extension and dormer extension - 6 Elmgrove Road West Hardwicke

Resolved; to raise no objections

59/24 Playground Inspections
Cllr Denise Powell gave a report on the training course she attended with Cllr Hannah Day. The course, organised by the Playing Fields Association covered areas such as playground safety and inspections. Cllr Powell noted that the Parish Council may need to review its playground inspection forms.
Members thanked Cllr Denise Powell and Cllr Hannah Day for attending the course and for the feedback.



60/24 Finance Report
(1) The clerk presented the finance report for the period ending June 30th 2024 and for the list of monthly payments
Resolved; to approve the report and payment schedule
(2) The Clerk presented the annual governance statement for the financial year ending March 31st 2024
Resolved; to approve the statement and for the statement to be signed
(3) Members received the report from the Internal Auditor for the financial year 2023/2024. The auditor had reported that there were no matters to bring to the attention of the Parish Council and had confirmed the annual statement of accounts for submission to the Government appointed External Auditors
Resolved, to accept the report and to agree the submission of accounts and statements to the External Auditors 

61/24 Date of Next Meeting
Members confirmed that there would be no scheduled meeting of the Parish Council in August, the next meeting would be held on September 2nd 2024


Meeting Closed at 20.30


Signed                                Chair                            Date



  



